## **Holland House School**

## Dear Parents,

A quick message about the importance of gently talking to your children about Body Boundaries. The key is to get the balance right. We don't want to make the children fearful and paranoid but neither do we want to downplay the importance of keeping themselves safe! This can be a delicate issue but there is a great resource on Tooled Up education, <u>OK or NO WAY?</u> which helps you to approach this topic in a sensitive manner, providing a spring board for a family discussion too.





On another but linked note, for the last couple of weeks, we have also been reworking our Behaviour and Sanctions policy in consultation with the children. All classes from Y6 all the way down to Reception have given their input and we were really pleased to hear and act on their Voice. Interestingly, whilst the younger children were quick to separate behaviours into right and wrong, they struggled to see different levels of "wrongness", which was very helpful for us as staff to know. The older children had some highly articulate and reasoned discussions on the topic and I would like to thank the Y6 children in particular for the work they put into organising the misdemeanours into Levels with sensible and appropriate corresponding sanctions.

Whilst the main core of the policy remains the same, we are refreshing certain aspects. I will be finalizing the policy next week ready for implementation on the 31<sup>st</sup> January when it will be put on our website. It will be a robust, 2-pronged approach including rewards and sanctions which will vary in accordance to the misdemeanour but the focus is always for the child to understand the impact of their behaviour and to seek solutions/alternative responses. Teachers will be carefully explaining the new Level System to pupils next week so that everyone is clear on the new system.

Simultaneously, Staff are being very vocal in praising the good behaviour we expect, awarding extra certificates for behaviour which reflects our ethos and the 4 Pillars of Holland House, and rewarding <u>exemplary</u> behaviour with Merit Tokens that go towards a class collection. The Prep and Pre-prep class with the most reward tokens each half-term get an extra-playtime. (Congratulations to Y3 and YR who were last term's winning classes when we were trialling the system) I'm delighted to say that this has already had a great impact and we have seen much improved playground behaviour since starting the reward scheme.

Wishing you all a super weekend,

**Emily Brown** 

Headmistress

## **Certificates Awarded**

Miraan Sakhuja Y1

Isabella Chung Y1

Musa Ahmed Y1

Pranav Nimmakayala Y4

Sanvi Randeria Y4

Dhiyani Halai Y5

**Una McDonald Y5** 

Maiya Nagiah Y2

Aarya Shah Y2

Ria Somaiya Y2

Dylan Bhudia Y2

Summer Sobczak Y3

**Enzo Daoud Y5** 

Sona Shah Y5

Reya Arhi Y3

Ayushi Gill Y3

Saanya Shah Y6

Maahi Malde Y6